
State of California – California Environmental Protection Agency  Department of Toxic Substances Control 

CALIFORNIA ENVIRONMENTAL QUALITY ACT 
NOTICE OF DETERMINATION 

To: Office of Planning and Research 
State Clearinghouse 
1400 Tenth Street 
Sacramento, CA 95812-3044

From: Department of Toxic Substances Control 
Permitting Division 
700 Heinz Ave. 
Berkeley, CA 94710 

Subject: Filing of Notice of Determination in Compliance with Section 21108 of the Public Resources Code 

Project Title: Advanced Environmental Inc., (AEI) dba World Oil Environmental Services Permit Renewal 

State Clearinghouse Number: 2005031180 

Project Location: 13579 Whittram Ave, Fontana, California 92335 

County: San Bernardino 

Project Applicant: Rosemary Domino, Director, Environmental Affairs, World Oil Environmental Services 

Project Description: The California Department of Toxic Substances Control (DTSC) adopted an Addendum amending 
the Final IS/ND to renew this Standardized Hazardous Waste Facility Permit for AEI for ten additional years. Additionally, 
AEI has requested approval to reorganize operations at the facility within the existing AEI property, including the renaming 
of units, adding additional unit designations, minor modifications to existing berms, changing individual unit capacities 
consistent with operational changes, and administrative changes to permit type. New and redesignated container storage 
capacity will be added to slightly increase the maximum permitted storage capacity for the Facility from 536,360 to 
562,332 gallons. New maximum treatment capacity of 500 empty containers rinsed per hour and 19 drums of used oil 
filter processed per hour will be to the Facility. No new or substantially more severe significant effects were identified 
during analyses of the changes to the permit. 

As Lead Agency under the California Environmental Quality Act (CEQA), DTSC approved the above-described project on 
December 14, 2020 and has made the following determinations:

1. The project will not have a significant effect on the environment.

2. A Negative Declaration was prepared for this project pursuant to the provisions of CEQA.

3. Mitigation measures were not made a condition of project approval.

4. A Statement of Overriding Considerations was not adopted for this project.

5. Findings were not made pursuant to the provisions of CEQA.

The administrative record for this project is available to the public by appointment at the following location: 

Department of Toxic Substances Control 
Permitting Division 
700 Heinz Ave. 
Berkeley, CA 94710 

Contact Person 
Alfred Wong 

Contact Title 
Senior Hazardous Substances Engineer 

Phone Number 
(510) 540-3946

Approver’s Signature: 
Date: 

December 15, 2020 

Approver’s Name 
Lori Koch, P.E. 

Approver’s Title 
Branch Chief 

Approver’s Phone Number 
(510) 540-3807

TO BE COMPLETED BY OPR ONLY 

Date Received for Filing and Posting at OPR: 


